                                             NCCSD Meeting Minutes

                                                 February 17, 2011

Present:

Alicia Key- President

Dan McDonald -Vice president

Lisa Andry for Robbie Endris- Past President

John Bernhart -Treasurer

Sharon Santilli- Secretary

Jerry Joy -Region 1

Garrett Jacobs Region 3

Ann Mimms -Coffin Region 4

Gary Dart -Region 6

Jean Fogarty Region 10

David Stillman

Kandace Yearsley

The meeting was called to order by President Alicia Key at 3:30 PM. The first order of business was approval of the January 20, 2011 minutes. Carol Eaton moved the minutes be approved as submitted. Gary Dart seconded the motion. One correction was made. Carol Eaton was present at the last meeting. The correction will be made. The motion passed with a unanimous vote. 

John Bernhart gave the treasurers’ report. Since last month we incurred a $45.00 monthly expense to Chase to keep the credit card account open and earned $2.05 in interest.  We still have an outstanding bill from OCSE in the amount of  $700.00 in payment for registrations. OCSE is working on this. There was a postage fee of $16.90 for the mailing of the gift.  Carol Eaton made a Motion to approve the Treasurers report, seconded by Alisha Griffin. The motion passed.

Presidents Report: Alicia reported that before the President’s budget came out the commissioner contacted her to convey that she did not do any behind the scenes negotiating regarding restoration of funding or distribution options.  There will be a budget briefing at 4:30 today of the Fatherhood groups, and there will be a IV-D Directors conference call on February 28, 2011 with the Commissioner. After much discussion it was decided that the region representatives would speak to their region counterparts about the budget, and that we would discuss the budget further on the next call.  

Alicia reported that the OCSE Incentive Workgroup met immediately after the Mid Year Policy Forum in DC in January for a day and a half. The weather hampered attendance a bit. David said he was glad to have the opportunity to look back at the performance measures and determine if they are in fact effective. It was also good to have the perspective of those who were on the prior incentive workgroup. The group discussed how states are using incentive dollars. There was good analysis and a plan to move forward through the process. The goal is to complete the work within a year. Jean Fogerty said she did not feel there was a clear view of next steps with the regional office. Kandace Yearlsey reported that Joyce Pitts retired and there was a not a lot of discussion of who would take her place. Alisha Griffin commented that no one has the knowledge base that Joyce has about incentives and we should ask the Commissioner who will be taking her place and leading the charge. There will be a presentation at the June NCCSD conference.

Alicia reported that Jeff Cohen will be making a presentation about the website at the June conference.

The GAO Report was released and the question becomes what action shall we take. The Republican remarks appear to be negative but those that read the full report did not think it was negative. Alisha Griffin suggested we take a look at the NCSEA Resolution list to see if there is anything we can use to respond. She indicated the NCSEA Executive Committee was working to draft some responsive documents providing context in an attractive document as to how it affects the program when we have to reduce resources and FTEs. We need some tools and templates to explain the story. Alicia Key commented that Texas was one of the states studied, which demonstrated that at the time there was no effect on the program. However, Alicia explained that Texas backfilled the funding at that time and that is no longer happening in Texas. Nor is it happening in other states. So the report is no longer a realistic reflection of the times. It is unfortunate how the results were used.

Alicia reported that she and Dan McDonald had the monthly call with the Commissioner and staff, Donna Bonar, Yvette Riddick and Jennifer Byrnsynski. The following issues were discussed:

· Budget- She wanted Alicia to reinforce the message with Directors that there was no negotiating behind the scenes with respect to the child support provisions.

· Incentive Baseline Problem- There is a debate about the calculation of the baseline per state. The Commissioner wants the Regional offices to speak to each state and to make sure they are all calculating the baseline correctly. She wants transparency in this process. She stated that if states were not meeting their baseline chosen, the penalty would be going forward and not retroactive. States would receive advance notice to correct. The penalty may be a disallowance of supplanted funds. The debate becomes whether states are meeting the amount previously chosen. The baseline number is not subject to debate. Whatever was chosen by the state long ago remains. The federal office must educate each state about the baseline.

· The Supreme Court decision on the Turner contempt case will be issued shortly. The commissioner wants some defined due process policy requirements for states. She would like to see for example, a clear process to determine the ability to pay. We want to respond quickly once the decision is issued.

· Case closure ideas look pretty good but about ½ of the ideas require a statutory change. The four suggestions about automation look good as well. PIQs will issue for two of them. 

· Safeguard regulations – Questions were received from OMB regarding child welfare cases and domestic violence indicators. It will be looked at the federal level.

· Alicia asked OCSE for possible topics for the conference

· OCSE staffing changes reported Jennifer Byrnsynski took Eileen Brooks’s place, Joe Bodner took Robin Rushton’s place and Gabby Pettine took Rob Cohens’ place. Joyce Pitts retired and no one has taken her place.
· Intergovernmental Regulations- The Commissioner said it is time to proceed with implementation of the final regulations. Comment time is over. States will not be penalized as long as they are working on them. The group discussed that directors are concerned about the change of the credit bureau reporting requirements for example without prior notice. A few written comments were made on the draft regs and the final regs came out with the complete change. We agreed that we need to do a better job at putting our comments in writing as a group including items we agree with.
Along those lines, Sharon Santilli made a suggestion that the President put together a standing committee on regulations. The committee would be assigned the task of reviewing all regs, summarizing the regs for the directors, and compiling written comments so that we may respond as a group. The committee should also summarize all PIQs, ATs and DCs on a monthly basis to keep the group up to date.  Sharon commented that some states like Texas and Colorado already have staffs that provide that service. Perhaps those individuals could be encouraged to participate on this committee. It was agreed that we would looks to our respective staffs for possible volunteers and discuss this again at the next meeting.  No Chair was appointed.

Old Business- Committee Reports:

David Stillman reported briefly on the Audit Committee. He said that since we have more pressing issues that need attention, we should focus on information sharing rather than advancing any one particular issue. The Commissioner is working on the issues previously presented and is trying to work more collaboratively on audit issues with other branches of the federal government. She is working on her matrix of outstanding audits and audit issues. She does not want to work in a silo.

Carol Eaton reported on the Cost Savings Committee. We have not received any feedback from OCSE on the ideas submitted. She will continue to compile ideas and many of the ideas are more focused on “did you know” type issues.

Alisha Griffin reported on the Medical Committee. She said she had nothing new to report but it really is a process in motion and we should continue to leave it on the agenda. 

Kandace Yearsley reported that the TANF Reauthorization meeting was later today. The goal is to review what has been submitted and determine which issues to move forward on.

New Business:

Alicia reported that the International Heads of Agencies attend an annual conference to discuss child support issues. She and the Commissioner will be attending this year in the United States. The planning committee inquired as to whether NCCSD could make a small donation because OCSE is not allowed to use federal funds to pay for meals or entertainment for the attendees.  OCSE will pay for Alicia’s travel to attend.   After a discussion about what benefit NCCSD derives from such an event and whether the NCCSD budget could afford to donate, Sharon Santilli made a motion to donate $300.00 toward the conference. The motion was seconded by Dan McDonald. It passed unanimously. 

 The meeting was adjourned at 4:40 PM.

 The next meeting will be held on March 17, 2011 at 3:30 EST.

Respectfully Submitted,

Sharon A, Santilli, Esquire

NCCSD Secretary

